
 
 

 
 

October 5, 2020 

 

The Honorable Phil Mendelson, Chairman 

Council of the District of Columbia 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 402 

Washington, D.C. 20004 

 

Re: Community comments re: ANC 6A’s June 14, 2020 letter expressing support for Mayor’s 

 budget proposal for Metropolitan Police Department (“MPD”) and opposition to efforts to defund 

 MPD 

Dear Chairman Mendelson and members of the D.C. Council: 

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting1 on September 10, 2020, our Commission voted 8-0-0 

(with 5 Commissioners required for a quorum) to forward community comments regarding the above 

referenced letter. 

Following the June 11, 2020 meeting of ANC 6A our Commission sent a letter to the Council requesting 

sufficient funding for MPD “to ensure that MPD continues to train its officers in areas of progressive 

policing, implicit bias, de-escalation and other safe police tactics, and in policing in racially diverse 

communities” and expressing support for “efforts to improve mental health, housing, and violence 

interruption and prevention services to help ensure better outcomes for those in crisis and to help reduce the 

burden on the police department to respond to the needs of those individuals experiencing health and 

housing crises.” 

The item had not been previously posted, which did not allow for sufficient time to solicit input from 

the community. ANC 6A commits to more thorough and timely communication with its constituents 

going forward. 

ANC 6A has received the attached letters from members of the community in reference to the 

Commission’s letter. If the Council wishes to receive further input regarding these comments, we 

respectfully request that the Council contact the signatories of the letters directly. 

Should you wish to discuss this letter with the Commission, please feel free to reach out to me at 

AmberANC6A@gmail.com. 

 

On Behalf of the Commission, 

 

Amber Gove 

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A 

 

cc: Members of the D.C. Council, Mayor Muriel Bowser, Deputy Mayor for Public Safety and Justice 

Kevin Donahue, Chief of Police Peter Newsham 

 
1 ANC 6A meetings are advertised electronically on the anc6a-announce@yahoogroups.com, anc- 

6a@yahoogroups.com, and newhilleast@groups.io, at www.anc6a.org, and through print advertisements in the Hill Rag 
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